Selectmen's Meeting Monday, May 24, 2021

These minutes were transcribed by Angela Rizzitano, Secretary. Matt Sawyer Jr., Town Administrator, was also in attendance. The meeting was held in the Bub Avery Gymnasium at Town Hall.

Selectman Smith reconvened the meeting at 4:15 PM.

Call to Order/Roll Call: Completed in the Work Session- Jonathan Smith, Martha Eldridge and Susan Simpson.

Chairman Smith opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Input:

Dallas Emery continued the tax deeding discussion from the last meeting. He advised that after reading more about it, he believes it is a complicated issue but advised that Joe Hass is not wrong either. Discussion ensued.

Meeting Minutes:

Selectman M. Eldridge made a motion to approve the minutes from the Work Session held on May 17, 2021. Smith seconded. Simpson abstained.

Selectman M. Eldridge made a motion to approve the minutes from the Selectmen's Meeting held on May 17, 2021. Smith seconded. Simpson abstained.

Accounts Payable & Payroll Manifests:

The Payroll Check Voucher total was submitted for the week ending 5/22/2021 with a pay date of 5/25/2021 in the amount of \$45,865.06. Accounts Payable is \$76,059.67. M. Eldridge made a motion to approve. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Review of Red Folder:

The Board received a Yield Tax Levy Warrant for \$522.03 for Map 063, Lot 011 for Jeannette Mackoul Trustee c/o George Mackoul. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for property located at Map 266, Lot 012. The taxes are paid. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for property located at Map 063, Lot 011. The taxes are paid. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a letter from the Town of Moultonborough regarding the Perambulation Report. Smith read the letter, which stated that the agent, Lakes Region Survey Service dba Granite State Aerial Topography, delivered the towns perambulation report of the common boundary. It asked the Board

to sign the attached 3 copies if they find the report acceptable. Smith made a motion to sign. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received an Expedited Minimum Impact Wetlands Permit Application for Map 133, Lot 037, 100 County Farm Road, to install a culvert with flared end sections to pass upslope seasonal drainage. It will be on file in the Selectmen's Office.

The Board received the school payment schedule for 2021-2022. The total is \$7.9 million dollars. The total for 2021 was \$6.1 million dollars.

Old Business:

Smith advised that the Whittier Bridge bids are still out, and they have not received any yet.

Smith advised that he will be going out Wednesday, May 26, 2021 at 9am with the engineers from GZA along with Matt Sawyer Jr. and T.J. Eldridge to Mill Hill Dam and Big Dan Hole Dam for aquatic engineering projects. The public is welcome to attend.

New Business:

None Presented

Second Public Input:

Dallas Emery asked if the Conservation Commission approves the Wetlands Permits. Smith advised that those permits go through the Conservation Commission. Discussion ensued.

Ed Comeau asked for clarification on what is being taxed on a Yield Tax Levy. M. Eldridge advised that it is for timber.

Ed Comeau discussed the perambulation and mentioned that the letter sounded like it was for satellites. He advised that he believes they must walk the line as well. Smith read the letter to the State in its entirety. Discussion ensued.

The next Selectmen's meeting will take place on Monday, June 7, 2021.

Adjournment:

Being no further input, Smith made a motion to adjourn. M. Eldridge seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Adjourned at 4:25 PM.
Jonathan H. Smith, Chairman
Susan J. Simpson
Martha B. Eldridge
To be approved 6/07/2021